


The program combines federal and state funds to cost-effectively serve older adults according to
their needs. Care plans are developed within the limits of 25%, 50% and 100% of the average
nursing facility cost. The cost depends upon which Connecticut Home Care Program for Elders
functional category corresponds to the individual’s needs. Category 1 is currently closed to
intake and a waiting list is being maintained. This report describes the criteria for each category
served by the program.

This report represents the second year of a five-year renewal for the Home- and Community-
Based Services Waiver. The federal Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) has
approved the waiver renewal for five years until June 30, 2020. As part of the renewal and
approval process, the Department developed a set of performance measures to meet the
assurances that states make to CMS when they are operating a waiver.

Highlights of the program include:

DSS continues to work collaboratively with the Department of Community and Economic
Development, the Connecticut Housing Finance Authority, the Department of Public Health and
the Office of Policy and Management to implement the Assisted Living Demonstration Pilot
Project. By offering assisted living services in the demonstration programs, residents are offered
a viable choice that will allow them to maintain a degree of continued health, dignity and
independence at significantly less cost than a nursing home. Four sites, The Retreat in Hartford,
Herbert T. Clark in Glastonbury, Luther Ridge in Middletown and Smithfield Gardens in
Seymour, are fully operational.

The Department’s Community Options Unit (formerly the Alternate Care Unit), under PA 07-2,
Section 29, continues to operate a pilot program implemented in October 2007 -- the Connecticut
Home Care Program for Adults with Disabilities. The target population is individuals with
degenerative, neurological conditions who are not Medicaid-eligible and who are in need of case
management to develop, implement and monitor plans of care. This program was expanded
effective July 1, 2014, to 100 slots, an increase from the original 50.

The Community Options unit submitted a renewal application to the Centers for Medicare and
Medicaid Services for a Home and Community-Based Services 1915i State Plan Option which
was approved for five years and will expire January 31, 2022. The population served under this
state plan option is Home Care Program Category 1 clients who are also Medicaid recipients.
This allows the state to claim 50% federal match for clients who were previously 100% state-
funded. Over 600 persons are served under this state plan option.

As Commissioner of the Department of Social Services, I am proud to be part of the traditional
pro-active role Connecticut has taken in developing innovative and effective policies and
programs to address the needs of our elders and citizens with disabilities. On behalf of Governor
Dannel P. Malloy, I thank you again for your continuing role in moving our state forward in this
vital area.






















































































































































